
From: Jim Trenter 

Sent: Wednesday, March 02, 2016 7:48 AM 
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) 

Subject: Shamrock's/St Patrick's Day 

 

We are vehemently opposed to extending the noise hours for Shamrock’s Irish Nook on March 

17,2016. They already are celebrating St pat’s Day starting 3/11 and our neighborhood already 

suffers with serious parking problems due to Shamrock’s. Plus we hear the noise of the 

customers leaving at closing time. I do not understand why a neighborhood that my family has 

resided in for 110 years has to be noise abused so that Shamrock’s can add to their profits. I 

wake for work at 5:30AM each day and I notice that many of my neighbors lights are on at this 

time also. So if there is noise until midnight plus the noise at closing the people suffering are the 

resident’s that live in Shamrock’s vicinity. Please do not allow this time extension. 

 

James Trenter 

4xx Osceola Av So 

St Paul 55102 

 

 


